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REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

FOR

STATE DISBURSEMENT UNIT SERVICES

DHR AGENCY CONTROL NUMBER:

CSEA/SDU/14-001-S
AMENDMENT #3
October 11, 2013

This amendment is being issued to amend certain information in the above-named RFP. All information contained herein is binding on all Offerors who responded to this RFP. Specific parts of the RFP have been amended. The changes are listed below. New language has been double underlined and marked in bold (i.e.  word), and language that has been deleted has been marked with a strikethrough (i.e. word).

1.
Revised Section 3.5.19 Independent Audits, add:


B.
SSAE-16 Audit 

The Contractor shall engage an independent auditing firm to conduct annual SSAE-16 audits of the Contractor’s SDU operations and computer systems software and hardware.  The external auditing firm shall have prior experience in conducting SSAE-16 audits.  The first audit will be due on or before June 1, 2015, and every year thereafter.   

The results of the SSAE-16 audit shall be provided by the independent auditor directly to the State Project Manager and Contractor on or before June 1st each year.   In the event that deficiencies are identified requiring a Corrective Action Plan (CAP), the State Project Manager will notify the Contractor in writing within thirty (30) calendar days.  The Contractor shall submit the CAP to the State Project Manager within seven (7) business days after written notification that the CAP is required.  The CAP shall describe in detail actions that will be taken by the Contractor to resolve the deficiencies and the time line (begin and end dates) for completing each action.
2.
Attachment D (Services Contract – Sample) posted on July 3, 2013 is deleted and replaced in its entirety. (Attachment D Services Contract – Sample Revised).

MBE requirements and MBE Liquidated Damages provisions have been added.  In addition, Patents, Copyrights and Intellectual Property provisions have been added.
Should you require clarification of the information provided in this Amendment, please contact me by email at john.haynes@maryland.gov or by phone at 410-767-7346. 

By: 

John W. Haynes
Procurement Officer 

Issued: October 11, 2013
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